
Train collision at Neville Hill

At about 21:40 hrs on Wednesday 13 November 2019, an empty passenger train
approaching the maintenance depot at Neville Hill in Leeds, caught up and
collided with the rear of another empty passenger train moving into the depot
on the same track. The low speed movement of trains close together is
permitted by the signalling system at this location. The leading train was
travelling at around 5 mph (8 km/h) and the colliding train at around 14 mph
(22 km/h). No one was injured in the accident.

The colliding train was a 9-coach class 800 train, part of the Intercity
Express Programme (IEP). Its leading end suffered significant damage during
the collision. The second train was a High Speed Train (HST) set comprising 9
coaches and a class 43 locomotive at each end. The trailing class 43
locomotive on this train also suffered significant damage.

As a result of the collision, the trailing bogie of the second and third
coaches and the trailing axle of the fourth coach on the class 800 train,
derailed to the right in the direction of travel.

Our investigation will identify the sequence of events which led to the
accident and the factors that contributed to its consequences. It will
consider:

the actions, training and competence of the staff involved
the design and validation of the class 800 train, including the
ergonomics of its cab, its crashworthiness performance and its
resistance to derailment in collision scenarios
any underlying factors

Our investigation is independent of any investigation by the railway
industry, the Office of Rail and Road.

We will publish our findings, including any recommendations to improve
safety, at the conclusion of our investigation. This report will be available
on our website.

You can subscribe to automated emails notifying you when we publish our
reports.
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